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Constantelos, an expert in the field of Byzantine (medieval Greek) history, donated his collection 
of 3,000 rare and important works to Stockton. His visionary initiatives proved instrumental in 
creating an academic center for Hellenic Studies at Stockton, Georges said.                    
 
Pappas and his wife, Zoe, committed $250,000 in 2015 to establish a Greek Art and 
Architecture Fund to provide students with new learning experiences and donated $150,000 in 
2012 to endow the work of what was then called the Interdisciplinary Center for Hellenic 
Studies. It was renamed for them in 2015 to honor their generosity and commitment to 
scholarship. The Pappases also donated $1 million to establish a Visiting Scholar Endowment 
Fund. 

The Constantine George Georges and Sophia C. Georges Endowed Professorship will be 
maintained as a permanent part of the Pappas Center within the School of Arts and Humanities.  
The agreement specifies that the holder of the professorship must have a demonstrated 
expertise in Greek art, architecture and archaeology, and be actively associated with an active 
archaeological project in Greece or Cyprus.   

The agreement states that additional contributions may be made at any time by the donor and 
others, and will be accepted by the foundation. It was signed at a Board of Trustees meeting at 
the university by Foundation Chair Richard Dovey, President Kesselman and George Georges. 

Tom Papademetriou, associate professor of History and director of the Pappas Center for 
Hellenic Studies, said: “I am so pleased that George Georges has decided to honor his parents 
with this gift. His parents and family have been such an important part of the Atlantic City Greek 
community, with his father sponsoring dozens of other families from Greece to a better life in 
America. It is fitting that George is honoring them in this way.   

“Greek art and architecture plays such a major role in understanding not only the Hellenic past 
but the human past,” Papademetriou continued.   

“With the help of this endowment, our professor of Greek Art and Archaeology, Dr. Amy 
Papalexandrou, a graduate of Princeton University, will be able to conduct her 
scholarly research as well as expose Stockton students to important archaeological sites, 
and great monuments,” he said.  

“We are lucky because Dr. Papalexandrou is one of the leaders of the Polis excavation in 
Cyprus, Papademetriou added. “She just concluded research there with three Stockton students 
whose lives have been transformed by the experience.  This fund will enhance these types 
of research opportunities.” 
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